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Taipei District Prosecutors Office 2022 Judicial Volunteer Training Event 

and Thanksgiving Tea Party for Appreciating the Old and Welcome the 

New 

Taipei District Prosecutors Office has strengthened its service to the 

people. Recently, it has recruited judicial volunteers with the spirit of 

public service. A total of 10 new volunteers have been recruited. They will 

join the ranks of service from January 2012. In order to improve the 

professional knowledge of the newly appointed judicial volunteers and to 

appreciate the current volunteers for their contributions to the Office, the 

"2022 Judicial Volunteer Training Activity and Gratitude Tea Party for 

Appreciating the Old and Welcome the New" will be held this afternoon 

(28th). 

     At the meeting, Chief Prosecutor Lin presented each volunteer with 

the 2022 souvenir " Scale of Taipei District Prosecutors Office " hourglass, 

symbolizing the blessing and implication of cherishing time, and hoped 

that the participants could share the spirit of "objectivity, independence, 

fairness and justice" upheld by Taipei District Prosecutors Office. It is 

manifested in various businesses serving the people. In addition to 

affirming the long-term dedication of current judicial volunteers, the Chief 

Prosecutor Lin also welcomed new volunteers to join, and hoped that 

everyone will work together to practice people-oriented, flexible and 

warm judicial services. 
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    A total of 30 judicial volunteers participated in the tea party. Firstly, 

the director of the Litigation Counseling Section led the new volunteers to 

learn about the environment of the Office’s internal negotiation field, and 

then arranged for colleagues from the Litigation Counseling Section and 

the Ethics Official to conduct business promotion and share their personal 

experiences. The anecdotes and experience talks of colleagues serving the 

people on the front line of the Office let volunteers understand the 

relevant business processes in the Office, and also promoted exchanges 

among volunteers. 

    Feeling that judicial volunteers come from all walks of life and are 

dedicated to serving the people with enthusiasm, Taipei District 

Prosecutors Office planed to rely on their talents. Since January 2023, a 

"Judicial Volunteer Legal Service Area" has been added, and retired 

judicial seniors will provide legal consulting services , it is expected to be 

held once a week at the Civil Service Center on the 1st floor to help the 

public understand the general legal process and strengthen the protection 

of rights and interests. The public is welcome to make more use of it. 


